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The following correspondence is being sent on behalf of Amy Collins in Provost Administrative
Affairs:
 
Good afternoon –
 
Back in the August 2022 Business Advisory Board Meeting, Maryann Piccolo presented on
“Departmental Grants Paid to Employees to Cover Tuition.”  Many of you have recently reached out
to see if there was an accompanying policy/memo addressing this topic that could be shared more
broadly.  Attached please find that memo that was drafted and published in March 2021.  This
memo can be found on the Provost Administrative Affairs Website at
https://provost.upenn.edu/financial-policies. 
 
Don’t hesitate to reach out if you have any questions.  Thank you. 
 
Amy Collins
Senior Director of Finance and Operations
Email: acoll@upenn.edu
Phone: 215-573-6912
236 S. 34th Street, 2nd Floor (Duhring Wing)
Provost Administrative Affairs
 
My work hours may be different from your work hours. If you have received this email from me outside of your
normal work hours, it is not my expectation that you read, respond or follow up
 

mailto:celes@upenn.edu
mailto:SRBA-SCHOOLCENTER-L@LISTS.UPENN.EDU
mailto:SRBA-CENTRALADMIN-L@LISTS.UPENN.EDU
https://provost.upenn.edu/financial-policies
mailto:acoll@upenn.edu
https://provost.upenn.edu/provost-administrative-affairs



 
 


 
Office of Provost  
 


Provost Administrative Affairs 
3401 Walnut St., Suite 353B, Philadelphia, PA 19104/6228 


MEMO 


To: University Community 


From:  Amy E. Collins  


Date: March 18, 2021 


Re:   Use of Discretionary or Departmental Funds for Tuition 
 


At times, schools/centers would request to use departmental and/or faculty discretionary funds to pay 
Penn/other institution’s tuition for themselves or their dependents.  Schools/Centers are permitted to use such 
funds* for this purpose with the appropriate approval and/or department policy.  Using the funds in this manner 
is often used as an incentive when recruiting and is usually included in the appointment/offer letter with 
language indicating that such payments are taxable to the employee.   


*Please note, faculty discretionary funds can only be utilized towards Penn tuition.  Any unspent balances on a faculty member’s 
discretionary fund will remain with the University if the faculty member separates from employment.   


To streamline the process and ensure that the payments go through the proper approval hierarchy, any tuition 
paid using discretionary or other departmental funds outside the University’s tuition benefit program must be 
processed in Workday as a one-time payment to the employee (whether for themselves or their 
dependents).  Departments can submit the payment using either of the two existing One Time Payment Plans 
below, depending on whether or not they wish to gross up the payment.  The employee is then responsible for 
paying Penn/other institutions directly for tuition charges on their/their dependent’s student account.   


Tuition 
Reimbursement 


Used to reimburse individuals for tuition related expenses that are funded by 
departments and not part of the University's tuition benefit program. 


Tuition 
Reimbursement 
(Gross Up) 


Used to reimburse individuals for tuition related expenses that are funded by 
departments and not part of the University's tuition benefit program. This one-time 
payment is automatically grossed-up. Cannot be given for a retroactive effective date. 


  


This change to the process has also been reviewed by Human Resources, Corporate Tax, Compliance and Payroll 
the Office of General Counsel and Student Registration and Financial Services who are in agreement with this 
change. 






